Reg Avling -- Memories of Port Moresby — 1944

Written by Reg Ayling 11-10-1985

An incident which took place prior to the Unit leaving Port Moresby 1944 to return to Australia, may be of
interest to you .

On parade for a kit inspection, it was revealed that Charlie Pegler of Tasmania, had a quantity of ladies
underwear and they were the articles that were missing from the Q Store.

However it was explained by saying they belonged to his sister, Lt. Eileen Pegler of the AANS. (TFX2166),
Most of the chaps never let him live it down for some considerable time.

As told by Reg Ayling. SX24015
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